
AUG 2011 | VOLUME 17 | NUMBER 3    Newsletter of the Cherrywood Neighborhood Association CHERRYWOOD.ORG

Cherrywood 
Neighborhood 

General 
Meeting

Agenda items include:
• Community Garden at Patterson Park Park—call to action
• Change in Sidewalk Master Plan—call to action
• Letter of Support for Mosaic at Patterson Park—notice of action taken
• Bike Lanes on Cherrywood Road
• Update on Urban Patchwork

 HOT  
 by Aaron Choate, 

CNA Steering Committee Chair 
As we weather the heat of the summer and this summer’s severe drought, 
many of us have chosen to avoid watering large areas of grass to conserve water. 
However, I would like to take this opportunity to encourage all of you to protect your 
beleaguered shade trees by ensuring that you give them a good soaking on a regular 
basis. Many neighbors are losing their trees to this drought and it is very hard to tell 
when they are reaching the tipping point. 

This quarter we have progressed on the Cherrywood Urban Patchwork Farm project; 
your neighbors, with the guidance of the CNA’s Land Use and Transportation Committee 
(formerly known as the Planning, Zoning & Transportation Committee), have been 
working to direct the planning of additional sidewalks that would connect Maplewood 
Elementary to Patterson Park based on additional funding by the City of Austin; a meet-
ing was held to review the City of Austin’s proposal for bike lanes on Cherrywood Road; 
and the Friends of Patterson Park are asking for your input on the community gardens 
proposal that was discussed at the CNA general meeting in May.

It’s been great seeing neighbors get together for the Cherrywood Summer Film Nights 
and take part in the annual Fourth of July celebrations. I encourage you to get to 
know your neighbors better and stay connected by signing up to the various Listservs 
available throughout Cherrywood. 

Additionally, I hope you will consider getting involved with your neighborhood by 
joining the Steering Committee or helping with one of the many groups working on 
efforts in our area. You may fi nd the contact information for various neighborhood 
groups on the Cherrywood Neighborhood Association website at cherrywood.org. If 
you are interested in becoming a part of the Steering Committee, please contact me at 
achoate@gmail.com.

The members of the Cherrywood Steering Committee and I hope that you will join your 
neighbors at the next CNA General Meeting on Wednesday, August 17, at 6:30 p.m. at 
Maplewood Elementary.

Wednesday
August 17

6:30–8:00 pm
MAPLEWOOD 
ELEMENTARY
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IN THE ‘HOOD 

Photo courtesy of Brad Tansil
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THE FLEA is published by the Cherrywood 
Neighborhood Association, P.O. Box 4631, 
Austin, TX 78765-4010 on a quarterly basis in 
February, May, August, and November. © 2011. 
All rights reserved.

Editor . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Deb Freeman
Designer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Sherri Whitmarsh
Advertising . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Rebecca Kohout
Distribution . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Cara Fealy

If you have any questions or comments about 
THE FLEA, contact fl ea@cherrywood.org.

CHERRYWOOD NEIGHBORHOOD 
ASSOCIATION STEERING COMMITTEE

Chair . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Aaron Choate
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Robin Peeples
Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Rebecca Kohout
Members:  Eric Boucheron, Deb Freeman, 
Justin Irving, Girard Kinney, Jeremy Mazur, 
Jack Josey Newman, Don Pettigrew, 
Eve Richter, Mark Schiff and Chris Wilson

If you have any questions or comments 
for the Steering Committee, please 
contact Aaron Choate at 796-0395 or 
email steering@cherrywood.org.

LISTSERVS  |  www.cherrywood.org
NeighborNet . . . . . . . . . . . . David Greene
Duplex Nation Net . . . . . . Wendy Morgan
Stuccoville ....................... Jack Darby

Cherrywood Calendar of Events
Dates, times, and locations are subject to change. Please refer to the Google 
calendar on cherrywood.org for more information. Want to submit something 
for the online and FLEA calendars? Contact fl ea@cherrywood.org.

AUGUST 2011

8/1 Central East Commander’s Forum (APD) ....................... 6:00-8:00 pm
8/3 CNA Land Use & Transportation Committee Meeting ...7:15-8:45 pm
8/7 Mueller Neighborhood Association Meeting ................ 3:00-5:00 pm
8/8 Friends of Willowbrook Reach Meeting ......................... 6:30-8:00 pm
8/9 ANC East Sector Meeting at Mi Madre’s ....................... noon-1:00 pm
8/10 CNA Steering Committee Meeting ................................. 6:30-8:00 pm
8/16 UBC Planning Committee Meeting ................................. 7:00-8:30 pm
8/17 CNA Quarterly Meeting at Maplewood Elementary .... 6:30-8:00 pm
8/24 ANC General Meeting ..................................................... 7:00-9:00 pm
8/24 Cherrywood Summer Film Nights ............................................ 7:30 pm

SEPTEMBER 2011

9/7 CNA Land Use & Transportation Committee Meeting ...7:15-8:45 pm
9/11 Mueller Neighborhood Association Meeting ................ 3:00-5:00 pm
9/12 Friends of Willowbrook Reach Meeting ......................... 6:30-8:00 pm
9/13 ANC East Sector Meeting at Mi Madre’s ....................... noon-1:00 pm
9/14 CNA Steering Committee Meeting ................................. 6:30-8:00 pm
9/20 UBC Planning Committee Meeting ................................. 7:00-8:30 pm
9/28 ANC General Meeting ..................................................... 7:00-9:00 pm
9/28 Cherrywood Summer Film Nights ............................................ 7:30 pm

OCTOBER 2011

10/5 CNA Land Use & Transportation Committee Meeting ...7:15-8:45 pm
10/9 Mueller Neighborhood Association Meeting ................ 3:00-5:00 pm
10/10 Friends of Willowbrook Reach Meeting ......................... 6:30-8:00 pm
10/11 ANC East Sector Meeting at Mi Madre’s ....................... noon-1:00 pm
10/12 CNA Steering Committee Meeting ................................. 6:30-8:00 pm
10/15 Cherrywood Plant & Book Swap .................................... 9:00 am-noon
10/15 Deadline to submit articles for November FLEA
10/18 UBC Planning Committee Meeting ................................. 7:00-8:30 pm
10/26 ANC General Meeting ..................................................... 7:00-9:00 pm

CITY OF AUSTIN PUBLIC MEETINGS / 
E–NEWSLETTER

For a list of upcoming Austin City Council 
and City of Austin Board & Commission 
meetings, visit www.ci.austin.tx.us. 
You may also sign up to receive the 
City of Austin’s e-newsletters at 
ci.austin.tx.us/news/notes/index.cfm.
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Stay Connected
     Join the Cherrywood Listserv, NeighborNet
Want to know the latest happenings in the hood? Interested in con-
necting with your neighbors about everything from free giveaways and 
yard sales, plumber recommendations and the latest gardening trends 
to concerns about safety? Then sign up to our neighborhood Listserv, 
NeighborNet, which is used by more than 900 Cherrywood residents. 
You can choose to receive emails immediately as they are posted or if 
you like, a daily or weekly digest. 

Sign up today at:
groups.yahoo.com/group/NeighborNet 
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Flea
A survey is being conducted by Friends of Patterson Park 
(FOPP) for the residents of the Cherrywood and Wilshire 
Wood/Delwood 1 Neighborhood Associations to gauge the 
level of support for, or opposition to, a proposed community 
garden in Patterson Park. Please note that this survey is 
independent of the one FOPP conducted in December 2010.

The online survey is available at 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/R3VRZN6. If you do not 
have access to the Internet and would like a hardcopy of 
the survey to complete, please contact FOPP Chair Mark 
Smolen at 913-9868, leave your name and address, and a 
copy will be dropped off to you. Both online and hardcopy 
surveys must be completed by Monday, August 15, 2011. 

Here’s a brief description of the proposed community 
garden in Patterson Park:

A community garden providing between 44 to 64 plots, 
dependent on fi nal confi guration and plot sizes, is being 
proposed to be located within the Patterson Park bound-
aries in the southeastern corner of the park along Airport 
Boulevard; i.e., just south of the skate spot in Patterson 
Park and near the volleyball court area. No park amenities 
other than ground space are planned to be displaced by this 
proposal. At least one plot will be devoted to community 
purposes; e.g., for a school or hospital.

Due to its location on City of Austin property, the City 
of Austin application process mandates several bylaws 
and property management rules that must be adopted 
by the Community Garden members. These are just a few 
of the more notable ones: 1) Participants can be from any 
household located within the City of Austin limits and there 
shall be no discrimination on the basis of race, creed, color, 
national or ethnic origin, religion, material status, age, 
sect, sexual orientation, or disability to be a part of the 
community garden membership; 2) Garden must be all 
organic, with no use of synthetic fertilizers or chemical 
pesticides; 3) Garden must be enclosed by a six-foot-tall 
fence with unimpeded visibility into the garden.

Based on feedback from both neighborhoods, all gates 
to this fence will be opened whenever a gardener is present 
to allow free access through the garden by other 
community members.

Plots left unattended or not maintained for a specifi ed 
period of time will be considered abandoned if not 
remedied by the plot owner after notifi cation. Such plots 
will be made available to the waiting list for other potential 
members.

Members are responsible for all infrastructure (e.g., benches, 
fencing, etc.) and operating costs (e.g., water and mulch).

If you have any questions about the proposal, please feel free to contact Mark Smolen, FOPP Chair, at 913-9868 or 
smolen@sbcglobal.net. Survey results will be announced at the Cherrywood Neighborhood Association’s General 
Meeting on Wednesday, August 17. Photos courtesy of Friends of Patterson Park.

Patterson Park Community Garden Survey
Submitted by Mark Smolen, Friends of Patterson Park Chair

 POTENTIAL COMMUNITY GARDEN OUTLINE 1 

 POTENTIAL COMMUNITY GARDEN OUTLINE 2 

 POTENTIAL COMMUNITY GARDEN OUTLINE 3 

Please complete the survey by   
Monday, August 15



The CNA Land Use and Transportation (LUT) Committee, 
formerly known as the Planning, Zoning and 
Transportation (PZ&T) Committee, has had a busy  
summer agenda including updating its committee  
name to better reflect its activities of reporting on 
boundaries, parks, planning, landscaping, gardens, 
codes and variances (land use) and street improvements, 
parking, sidewalks, bike facilities and transit (transpor-
tation) throughout Cherrywood. 

 LAND USE UPDATE
• Cherrywood Neighborhood Boundaries: At the last 

CNA General Meeting, the membership voted to extend 
the boundaries of the Cherrywood Neighborhood 
Association to include the triangle north of Wilshire 
Blvd., bounded by the west frontage road curb of 
northbound IH-35 and the east boundary of the railroad 
right-of-way. The LUT Committee has encouraged the 
Wilshire Wood/Delwood 1 Neighborhood Association to 
extend their boundaries to include this property as well 
so that collaboration between the two neighborhoods 
may occur regarding any recommendations made to the 
City of Austin regarding this property, which is situated 
close to a likely future intersection of the Capital Metro 
Red Line and future Urban Rail.

• Cold Towne Theatre, which is currently located on 
Airport Blvd., is moving to 2406 Manor Road and will 
house a small theater, café, classroom, and office space. 
Both the LUT and CNA Steering Committees have voted 
unanimously to recommend approval of the theatre’s 
application to the City of Austin Planning Commission 
for a variance to decrease the required setback for 
parking along their north property line from 25 feet 
to five feet. The current parking lot on the Manor site 
already extends to the five-foot line, and this variance 
would allow them to restripe the existing parking lot to 
achieve more required parking.

• Mosaic at Patterson Park: Both the LUT and CNA 
Steering Committees have voted unanimously to 
approve this art project (see page 5).

• Community Garden at Patterson Park: The LUT 
Committee continues to host an on-going discussion of 
a proposed community garden at Patterson Park (see 
page 3). No vote has been taken, but it will be posted 
for action at the CNA General Meeting on August 17.

TRANSPORTATION UPDATE
• Group 21 Street Reconstruction, which includes several 

streets east and west of Cherrywood Road between 
Manor Road and East 38th ½, is still in design and not 
yet at the 60 percent design level where we will be 
shown the proposed design features that we hope 
includes the features the CNA has requested. We are 
confident that it will include a sidewalk on one side 
only on the portions of LaFayette, East 32nd and East 

LAND USE AND TRANSPORTATION UPDATE
by Girard Kinney, AIA, CNA Land Use and Transportation Committee Chair

34th as shown in the CNA Sidewalk Master Plan, but we 
hope that it will also include some additional features 
including bulb-outs at intersections to create shorter 
crossing distances for pedestrians and more pervious 
ground to absorb water run-off, a possible round-about 
at East 32nd/LaFayette, and other features that would 
support the CNA’s goal of safe, walkable streets. It’s 
anticipated that construction of the Group 21 Project 
will commence in late 2012/early 2013.

• New Sidewalk Proposed on Maplewood Avenue  
or Cherrywood Road north of East 38th ½:  
With additional $100K of City funding available for 
accessible sidewalks left from the 2006 Bonds, the LUT 
Committee has identified three eligible routes from 
Maplewood School to Patterson Park: 1) east side of 
Cherrywood from East 38th ½ north to Patterson Park; 
2) west side of Maplewood Avenue from Ashwood 
to Wilshire Blvd;, then east to Patterson Park; and 3) 
east side of Maplewood Avenue from East 38th ½ to 
Wilshire Blvd, then east to Patterson Park. This item will 
be posted for action at the LUT Committte meeting on 
August 3, the Steering Committee meeting on August 
10, and the CNA General Meeting on August 17. 

• Bike Lanes on Cherrywood Road: About a decade 
ago the five neighborhoods (subdistricts of the Upper 
Boggy Creek Planning Area) produced a bicycle plan 
showing bike lanes on both sides of Cherrywood Road 
from Maplewood Road to East 38th ½ Street. It was 
known then, as it is now, that if bike lanes are placed 
on this stretch of Cherrywood Road, parallel parking 
will only be available on one side of the street. In 2006, 
City bonds included massive improvements throughout 
Austin for bicycles, including the proposed bike lanes on 
Cherrywood Road. However, it was determined that a 
closer look at these particular bike lanes was warranted, 
so the City of Austin held a public meeting at Asbury 
United Methodist Church on July 6. Objections were 
raised at this meeting from some long-time Cherrywood 
Road residents about the loss of parallel parking under 
the current proposed design. Discussions continued that 
night at the LUT Committee meeting but no action was 
taken. It appears that the City of Austin is tweaking the 
design along Cherrywood Road and anticipates holding 
a second public meeting, where afterwards the LUT 
Committee will make a recommendation to the Steering 
Committee that best suits the neighborhood. 

All Cherrywood neighbors and the general public are 
invited to attend the LUT Committee meetings, which are 
held on the first Wednesday of every month. Cherrywood 
residents are eligible to be voting members, while 
members of adjacent neighborhoods are eligible to be 
non-voting members. For more information, contact Girard 
Kinney at girard@kinneyarchitects.com or 472-5572.
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that can hold so many stories. Stefanie hopes 
to include a big and colorful cherry tree that  
is elegant and welcoming, which will be  
surrounded by thoughtful words, bugs,  
butterflies, dragonflies, flowers and family 
names glazed around it. 

Stefanie will fire the tiles in her kiln and 
volunteers can help install it on the walls. 
She will also welcome donations of tiles and 
mirror (all flat-backed items) to include in the 
project. It’s guaranteed to be a fun process full 
of laughter and chaos with quiet, meditative 
periods as well.

Please support this worthwhile and beauti-
ful project that from a distance will be fine 
art, but up close will convey the beauty of our 
personal stories in Cherrywood. 

For more information, you may contact the  
artist at stefanie@flamingoranch.com or 
David Boston at permit5000@gmail.com.
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Although the discussion of urban farming has gone through a couple of turns 
since its first consideration last fall, the proposed project for Cherrywood is very 
much under way. The idea is to bring community-supported agriculture inside 
the city limits with the participation of neighbors who want to help grow and 
receive a regular supply of local organic produce.

Helping us make this happen is Urban Patchwork (urbanpatchwork.org), a 
nonprofit organization that has operated in several Austin neighborhoods 
since 2009. Earlier discussions with the group about the location of our first 
plot focused on the vacant lot at Robinson Avenue and Concordia. Since then, 
it has been decided that it would be more feasible to get started using Urban 
Patchwork’s regular model of hosting plots in neighbors’ yards, and keep the 
Robinson Avenue location on hold for now.

Since the recent meeting of the CNA Urban Farming Task Force, a number 
of neighbors have committed to the project. We’ll be growing in yard 
space on Maplewood Avenue, Willowbrook Avenue, Vineland Drive and 
Walnut Avenue, with a possible future plot at Maplewood Elementary.

Urban Patchwork will present an update on the project at the CNA 
General Meeting on August 17. We will create our new beds and plant 
the first crops for the fall season during an exciting “Dig In” event over 
Labor Day weekend September 2-4, 2011. We are actively seeking  
volunteers for that weekend as well as subscription members and long-
term volunteers for our fall harvest season. 

There are many different ways to participate! If you are interested in being a part of 
the farm, please visit urbanpatchwork.org and contact Terry Dyke at tdyke@bga.com.

Urban Farming Update
Submitted by Terry Dyke

Mosaic Installation at Patterson Park 
Artist Stefanie Distefano of Flamingo Ranch 
and Studio (www.flamingoranch.com) is 
giving the neighborhood a priceless gift—a 
mosaic to be installed on the pool equipment 
building in Patterson Park. Funded by the 
Austin Parks Foundation and Neighborhood 
Partnership Program, the project is currently 
being reviewed by the Austin Parks and 
Recreation Department for final approval. 

All four sides of the building will be 
completely covered in beautiful tile and mirror, 
which neighbors can enjoy throughout the 
year. And YOU can help make this become a 
beautiful piece of art!

We will be hosting workshops in the park 
where you can make some of the tiles to be 
used in the mosaic. This could be anything 
from creating a gorgeous flower to honor a 
loved one to writing your family name into 
clay to interpreting a poem that speaks to you 
about the neighborhood. Luckily, it’s a building Photo courtesy of Stefanie Distefano

Submitted by  
David Boston

International  
Yarn Bombing Day 
Photos & yarn bombs courtesy of Ulla Dalsgaard 
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Cherrywood Plant 
and Book Swap

The 13th installment of the Cherrywood Plant and 

Book Swap will be Saturday, October 15 from 9 a.m. 

to noon. The event has gained momentum over the 

years and we have quite a few regulars now. People 

continue to bring interesting and sometimes unusual 

plants as well pass on growing tips and other lore. 

So gather up your plants/books and join us for 

another great swap in October! 

Austin Neighborhoods Council 
Since 1973, Austin neighborhood associations have been 
meeting monthly to discuss their concerns and successes, 
and every once in a while throw a little political weight 
around, under the banner of the Austin Neighborhoods 
Council (ANC; www.ancweb.org). Since it was founded, the 
ANC has developed into a powerful political body made up 
of representatives from nearly all of the Austin’s neighbor-
hoods—including Cherrywood. The group is empowered 
to strengthen neighborhoods and bring neighborhood 
concerns to the doors of Austin City Hall. ANC meets the 
fourth Wednesday of every month from 7:00-9:00 p.m. at 
the Austin Energy Building at 721 Barton Springs Road. All 
Cherrywood neighbors are welcomed and encouraged to 
attend. For more information, contact Cherrywood’s ANC 
representative, Justin Irving, at irvingjp@gmail.com.

13
TH

This summer, the Cherrywood Monthly Film 
Night was resurrected by Jim Reed and 
Terry Dyke who fi rst presented the popular 
series a couple of years ago. The Film Nights 
take place on the fourth Wednesday of 
each month at 7:30 p.m. in the side room 
at the Cherrywood Coffeehouse. Only two 
more fi lms will take place this summer on 
Wednesday, August 24 and Wednesday, 
September 28. All showings are free. 

Presented fi lms are not intended to be 
blockbuster fi lms, but rather fi lms and docu-
mentaries that focus on social, economic, and 
environmental awareness and sustainability. 
This summer we have seen UNFORESEEN, a 
documentary about the development around 
Barton Springs and nature’s unexpected 
response to being threatened by human 
interference; GARBAGE WARRIOR, the epic 

Cherrywood Summer Film Nights
story of maverick U.S. architect Michael 
Reynolds and his fi ght to introduce radically 
sustainable housing; and INSIDE JOB, which 
takes a closer look at what brought about 
the fi nancial meltdown. Prior to showing 
INSIDE JOB, Gary Linder, President and CEO 
of PeopleFund.org, talked with us about local 
fi nancing solutions for small businesses.  

All Cherrywood neighbors and friends 
are invited to join us and come hungry 
and thirsty to support our gracious host 
Cherrywood Coffeehouse. Lively discussions 
always take place afterwards. If you have a 
fi lm or documentary idea for the next two 
showings, including a possible speaker to 
introduce the fi lm, please send Jim Reed at 
fi lmnight@cherrywood.org.

See you at the movies!

Cherrywood Green: Keeping It Green
The historic drought conditions have 
been hard on Cherrywood Green, but 
thanks to FROG (Friends of the Green) 
volunteers who are watering, we 
had a record fi g harvest—hopefully 
some of you were able get there early 
enough in the morning to get the 
fi gs, which were incredibly sweet this 
year. Since we have already lost one 
red oak and one of our two recently 
planted orange trees early on, we 
have come to realize that if we do 

not water the other newly planted 
trees we may suffer additional loss. 
Newly planted trees (i.e., those within 
the fi rst few years of planting) and 
very mature trees are the least likely 
to survive a drought without being 
watered. Luckily we have both a 
water supply and watering calendar 
for the Green; however, we need 
more volunteers to help with water-
ing the Green. Additionally, watch for 
upcoming projects including building 

the steps down to the creek from the 
utility pole steps stored at the Green. 
YOU can make a great difference 
in the quality of life we enjoy in 
Cherrywood! If you would like to help 
with watering, mowing, litter pick up 
or other projects as needed, please 
contact Mike Damal at 478-9622 or 
michael.damal@gmail.com.  

✮✮✮✮✮✮✮✮✮✮✮✮✮

4th of July Parade

Photos  
by Brad 
Tansil
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Real.
Relevant.

Racially Diverse.

Pastor James Lee with our young members

Come worship with us at 10:15 on Sundays

New Covenant Fellowship
1507 Wilshire Blvd, Ste. 6

Austin, TX 78722

ncfaustin.org

State Farm, Bloomington, IL

We all feel the same commitment to care for our families. Helping 
you meet your insurance needs is part of my commitment to you. 
Like a good neighbor, State Farm is there.® 
CALL ME TODAY.

Family is why
we do it all.

0907504 

Steve Vinklarek, Agent
3700 N IH 35

Austin, TX 78705
Bus: 512-452-0214

www.steveinsures.com

Your Cherrywood Neighbor

Cherrywood Summer Film Nights
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Play Twister® again.

Twister® is a registered trademark of Hasbro Inc.  Hasbro Inc. is not affiliated with 
Whole Family Chiropractors, LLC.

wholefamilychiropractors.com
512.505.8500

 Steven Blaisdell LPC-Intern
  Adult and Adolescent Therapy            
           Individual, family, couples                
Innovative solutions for life’s challenges 

  512.413.8908       stevenblaisdell.com 
Supervised by Michael Sliwa LPC-S, LMFT-S

Joe’s Place Café
Connie’s Beer Garden 
 
 
1814 East MLK 
NW corner of MLK & Chicon; middle door

512.472.3105  |   joefood.biz 

Bring  th is  ad in  for  a  FREE  DESSERT  with  purchase of  food.  

�

Massage Therapist
After five years of operating  

a thriving massage practice in Travis Heights,  
Denise Eissler, Licensed Massage Therapist, 

has relocated her massage studio,  
along with her very skilled hands,  

to the Cherrywood neighborhood! 

Specializing in Swedish, Deep Tissue,  
Sports & Chair Massage                       

Business Relaunch Special 
25% off the first massage

for all new clients! 

512-689-4095   deissler@austin.rr.com

ABMP Certified 
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a parallel architecture

architecture | interiors | landscape

www.aparallel.com

Service is not available in all areas, may be subject to credit approval and may require a deposit. Grande is a provider of low-income Linkup and Lifeline services. To find out if you qualify, contact 
the Public Utility Commission at www.puc.state.tx.us or at 1.888.782.8477. The GRANDE COMMUNICATIONS marks and logos are service marks of Grande Communications Networks, LLC. All 

rights reserved. ©2011 Grande Communications Networks, LLC.  

Grande offers the ideal combination of high-speed Internet, 
local and long-distance telephone and digital cable services – all 

from one company. That means you choose the combination 
that works best for you and we will deliver your services at the 

best possible price, on one convenient bill.

Call and ask about our special offers available to you!
512-220-4600 or visit us online at www.mygrande.com

Grande Is The Smart Choice

SUPPORT THE FLEA
by advertising your business 

or favorite charity to more than 1,600 
households. Rates are very affordable.

For ad rates, please contact 
Rebecca Kohout at 415-9876.
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Botanical Beauty Parlour

{for full menu of services}

REDEEM FOR $10 TOWARD:
A CUT & COLOR, MASSAGE

 OR FACIAL SERVICE 

HAIR • ART • SPA • SHOP 

4600 MUELLER BLVD. SUITE 1005, AUSTIN, TX
512.480.8090

{celebrating beauty in all its forms}�
�������������������������������������������������
�������������������������������������������

�
���������������������

��������

2200 Manor Rd  512-472-9900

Offer Expires 
9/30/2011
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

COFFEEHOUSE
38 1/2 & Lafayette

512.538.1991 
Mon-Fri 

7:00AM-Midnight 
Sat-Sun 

8:00AM-Midnight 











Locally Owned. Ryan and Jennifer have lived in Cherrywood for over a decade. Come meet us.

Austin Chronicle’s 2009 Best of Austin: Best Convenience Store
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